Subject: Objection to planning app 2022/3289/P

To whom it may concern,

| am writing on behalf of my brother John Purcell, he has mental health
problems and is extremely stressed with the building proposals taking place in
the building next door.

| object to the planning application 2022/3289/P being granted as follows:

The indications are that extensive use will be made of the terrace by the
applicants during the day, evening and weekends which would have a great
impact upon the peace, privacy, wellbeing and enjoyment of my home and all
the other residents in Beaconsfield, not to mention the extreme close proximity
of bedroom windows and walls to the proposed application.

This would create enormous antisocial behaviour and in addition would be a
security risk and a fire risk which would put the lives of all the residents in
Beaconsfield at risk.

In addition, the wellbeing, peace, privacy and security of all of residents in
Beaconsfield would be diminished and will cause immense distress to residents.
It is plain to see that this application is purely for entertainment and socialising
and to pretend it is because of Covid is extremely distasteful and dishonest.
This application must be refused and not be allowed to go ahead.

Regards,

John Purcell
(Resident at flat 6 Beaconsfield, 64 Red Lion Street)
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